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    A meeting of the Planning Committee was held in the Pavilion, Manor Park on Thursday 5th June 2014.  
 Present:    Cllrs S England (Chairman), Mrs P van Gelderen, A Greenway, D Pikett, M Powell and Mrs K England
Also Present: District Cllr Mrs D Rodgers and 3 members of the public
Clerk:
    Mrs J Murray

14/06/12     Chairman’s Remarks
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the first meeting of the reinstated Planning Committee, the last meeting had been held on 27th February 2012 and thanks the representatives from Beal Homes for their presentation.
14/06/13     Election of Vice-Chairman

On a proposal from Cllr England, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllr Greenway be elected Vice-Chairman of this committee.
14/06/14   
Apologies for Absence

On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept apologies from Cllr Reall, having considered and accepted his reason for absence. Cllrs Mrs Chapman, Mrs Watson and Linden were also absent, but no apologies were received.
14/06/15   
Declarations of Interest

None
14/06/16   
Clerk’s Report 

                  The Clerk had nothing to report on this occasion.
14/06/17   
Correspondence

No correspondence has been received.
 14/06/18   
Planning Matters
· A presentation from Beal Homes had been given prior to the commencement of the meeting with revised drawings and plans – there were concerns regarding the given timescale. The presentation had given members a lot to think about and take into account when preparing the Neighbourhood Plan.

· Terms of Reference – amendments had been suggested and they will be re-drafted for the next meeting.
· Position Statement - on a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was RESOLVED following a majority vote (5 for, 1 abstention) to accept the amended document.
· Planning Report:
       Applications received for consultation:

       131211 – Mr & Mrs Dyson – 7 Ryland Road – Listed building consent for conversion of existing store into ground floor wc and shower room – comments due 3.6.14

        131268 – St Mary’s Primary School – School Drive – Single storey dining room extension – comments due 12.6.14
        Planning Permission Granted on:

         131144 – Lighthouse Healthcare Ltd – Healthlinc House, Cliff Road – Internal remodelling including extended main entrance and separate external entrance to apartments 1 & 2

         PL/0058/14 – Lincolnshire County Council – St Mary’s Primary School – Retrospective application to retain existing William Farr Pre-School mobile classroom Block 09
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· Section 106 Agreements – it would be more desirable for the PC to have more control over how these monies are spent and would be more preferable for them to be placed into a Community Chest. The PC can ask through WLDC for agreements to be made in this way and monies could be spent with the PC’s advice for the benefit of the village. Cllr Greenway will put a report together for the next meeting. Affordable Housing – once the need has been met, the amount of affordable housing could be reduced and this element could be used for other community benefits i.e. sheltered housing, care home etc.
8.05pm - On a proposal from Cllr Powell, seconded by Cllr Greenway, it was RESOLVED to suspend the meeting to allow Mr Ottewell to speak.

                      The development at the rear of The Eshings became an exceptions site as a result of the Housing Needs Survey carried out in 2012, the list could have increased by now and a need could still exist. Should be built into the rolling plan and not reduced completely.
8.10pm  Meeting resumed

· Meeting with Planning Officers from WLDC – Defer to next meeting. What outcome would be desired?

· Community Assets - On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllrs Mrs England and Powell will identify what buildings and land in the village should be considered.
· Neighbourhood Plan – In the event of a “No” vote, what will our position be? Will development still go ahead? PC would have no say other than as a consultee, as we have now. There are 5 possible developments currently in the pipeline, if they are all built, the infrastructure will be overloaded to a great degree. If development of businesses goes ahead in Hull and Grimsby and people do not want to live there, Welton is in the ideal position for them to reside, with a good current infrastructure and the A15 and A46 links together with the new Eastern Bypass. Cllr England informed members about a High Court Judge’s ruling in Cheshire and this will boost the production of Neighbourhood Plans, it will be important to gain a “Yes” vote at referendum.
14/06/19
Any urgent matters for discussion
None
Please be advised that these are notes of the meeting taken by the Clerk and cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes of Council proceedings until they are approved and signed at the next meeting
